
 

 

25 October 2023 

Free School Meals 

Dear Jeremy 

At our on 14 September we noted email correspondence from nine national children’s charities 

expressing their concerns that the free school meals programme during the school summer holiday 

would not be running.  

We understand that some local authorities did run some form of holiday food programme, and 

would like to know exactly what programmes did run over the summer holiday period, and the levels 

of participation.  

As you will be aware, in our report on the 2023/24 Draft Budget we recommended that the free 

school meals programme should be guaranteed throughout the 2023/24 budget period, up to and 

including the February 2024 school holiday. As costs of living pressures continue to bite on families 

across Wales, it is concerning that one of the actions taken to help with these issues was stopped so 

closely to the summer holidays.  

 We would appreciate a response by 6 December. 

Yours sincerely, 

Y Pwyllgor Plant, Pobl Ifanc 
ac Addysg 
— 
Children, Young People  
and Education Committee 

Senedd Cymru 
Bae Caerdydd, Caerdydd, CF99 1SN 

SeneddPlant@senedd.cymru 
senedd.cymru/SeneddPlant 

0300 200 6565 

— 
Welsh Parliament 

Cardiff Bay, Cardiff, CF99 1SN 
SeneddChildren@senedd.wales 

senedd.wales/SeneddChildren 
0300 200 6565 Jeremy Miles MS  

Minister for Education and Welsh Language 

https://business.senedd.wales/documents/s139483/Information%20from%20Children%20in%20Wales%20Save%20the%20Children%20Cymru%20Barnardos%20Cymru%20Action%20for%20Children%20C.pdf
https://senedd.wales/media/5rppwa3s/cr-ld15644-e.pdf


 

 

Jayne Bryant MS 

Chair 

 

Croesewir gohebiaeth yn Gymraeg neu Saesneg. 

We welcome correspondence in Welsh or English. 


